

## MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 4:43 **PM**
2. Roll Call and Verification of Quorum : **5/9 Quorum is Verified**

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Hameed	<a href="mailto:sgasba@ucf.edu">sgasba@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Vice-Chair Vasquez	<a href="mailto:sgasci14@ucf.edu">sgasci14@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Acosta	<a href="mailto:sgacreol1@ucf.edu">sgacreol1@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Campbell	<a href="mailto:sga_ecs2@ucf.edu">sga_ecs2@ucf.edu</a>	A (P at 4:49)	P
Senator Datilus	<a href="mailto:sgaacie4@ucf.edu">sgaacie4@ucf.edu</a>	E	E
Senator Donahue	<a href="mailto:sga_sci5@ucf.edu">sga_sci5@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Fintel	<a href="mailto:sgaecs6@ucf.edu">sgaecs6@ucf.edu</a>	E	E
Senator Nava-Cruzatt	<a href="mailto:sga_ba1@ucf.edu">sga_ba1@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Richmond	<a href="mailto:sgsci12@ucf.edu">sgsci12@ucf.edu</a>	E (P at 4:49)	P
LJR Representative	<a href="mailto:sga_ljr@ucf.edu">sga_ljr@ucf.edu</a>	E	E
Pro Tempore Representative	<a href="mailto:sga_pro@ucf.edu">sga_pro@ucf.edu</a>	E (P at 4:49)	P

3. Approval of Minutes: [9-27-2023](#) **Approved by GC**
4. Approval of the Agenda: **Approved by GC**
5. Open Forum:
6. Announcements from the Chair-
  - a. Happy Halloween! I hope your exams have been going well if you've had any. Make sure you're taking care of yourself during exam season.
  - b. Today we will be seeing proclamation 55-06, talking about potential tabling & reaching out to RSOs.
  - c. Make sure to send in an absence request for the special session today if you can't go.
  - d. Temporarily I made those threads for each initiative (If I forgot one, please let me know). Use them to share updates and ask questions. They can help keep initiatives moving outside of SBA.

- e. I'll be having a meeting with the A&SF budget committee chair about some SBA ideas concerning the budget. If you would like me to ask any specific questions to him, please send me a teams message.
  - f. If you're in a caucus and they're doing something that SBA could help on, offer some help from SBA.
  - g. If you need help with anything, please reach out!
7. Announcements from the Vice-Chair-
- a. Hi everyone! I hope that everyone has had a great start to their week! Once again, I hope all your exams are going well, please prioritize studying and preparing for class, and always reach out if you need support or someone to talk to! SGLCers are slowly trickling in, so please be friendly, and make SG a welcoming environment for them. GAP tabled today, and it went really well, we were there for about 2 hours, and got almost 90 people interact with us! We even got some info that I'm going to share a in member discussion. <3
8. Announcements from Committee Members-
9. Announcements from Non-Committee Members-
- a. None
10. Old Business
- a. Resolutions
    - i. None
  - b. Proclamations
    - i. None
  - c. Semester Projects
    - i. None
  - d. Concern Form
    - i. None
11. New Business
- a. Resolutions
    - i. None
  - b. Proclamations
    - i. [55-06](#) [Proclamation Recognizing the Dates Between September 15<sup>th</sup>, 2023 through October 15<sup>th</sup>, 2023 as Hispanic Heritage Month] (5//5/5)
      - 1. Speech (5):
        - a. DiChara: This proclamation is to recognize Sept 15-19 for Hispanic Heritage Week. We've worked with HSI with this. This is a formality, we are recognizing the month of Hispanic Heritage Month, we've gathered data of the states and the importance of this month, and we've added it's importance at UCF.
      - 2. Questioning (5):
        - a. Damarla: Thank you for this piece of legislation, we want to make sure that there is action beind this, so I want to know what you've been working on your initiatives.
          - i. Dichara: We've played a very supportive role with HSI, and their initiatives and events. We've also looked at scholarship accessibility within the

caucus. There is even an event today with OSI and it is to honor hispanic heritage, and it's a showcase to support hispanic based RSOs, and support the hispanic community through SG, and they want to interact with us, and they know that they have our support.

- b. Damarla: Additional to this proclamation, what are some steps that you plan to make how will you make sure that SG will be supporting these initiatives beyond this month.
  - i. DiChara: Similar to SBA's concern form. Some students have concerns about representation, students are aware that SG supports them, but we want to make sure student's voices are heard. And we want to make sure that future sessions and caucuses have direction on the topic, and make sure that these initiatives and proclamations are made, and can be carried over. We have slowly working to get DGC a spotlight, separate from Greek life, to get them more recognition, and on the same level as other councils.
  - ii. Borg: I was wondering if there was going to be a mentioning for underrepresented non-hispanic communities, such as Brazilian and Haitian students.
    - 1. We've been working on other initiatives and proclamations in the works that will be focusing on other communities.

### 3. Debate (5):

- a. Acosta: I want to say that this is an amazing proclamation, and we should be recognizing this heritage months, and all the other heritage months that we are planning on supporting.
- b. Vasquez: I will be voting in favor for this proclamation, as a Hispanic student
- c. Richmond: Aidan has worked so hard on this, and in collaboration with HSI, it is such an important month to celebrate, along with DiChara's initiatives.
- d. Nava-Cruzzat: This reminds me of one the reasons I came to UCF, and the initiatives that have been associated with this are amazing, as well as the way the proclamation was written is admirable.
- e. Hameed: Slayed and served. Latin/Hispanic caucus has been working so hard, and it doesn't go unnoticed. I think

that their initiatives are great, and they are doing so much for the community.

4. Vote: [8/0/0] **Proclamation Passes**

c. Semester Projects

i. Summer Semester

1. WeChat: Hameed

a. I got a list of RSO's to send out the emails. I will be waiting to speak about this initiative further with the Pro-Temp and DSR before sending them out.

2. RSO Meeting Spaces: Fintel

a. Meeting with AG, how'd it go?

3. Dining Hall Food Quality: Richmond, Acosta, Donahue. [Building Managers Spreadsheet](#) [Source](#)

a. Have emails been sent out about this?

ii. Fall Semester

1. More Cameras in Garages: Richmond, Nava-Cruzatt

a. Has the safety and transportation coordinator been contacted about this issue?

2. More Tutors: Vasquez

a.

3. Trans bathrooms on campus: Hameed

a.

4. Knight Connect: Fintel – Nava-Cruzatt

a. OSI and the registers office oversees knight connect.

5. Knights pantry donation event:

a. Senator Acosta sent an email out to Knights Pantry about doing a food drive with SBA. They are open to doing them since they have a section about them on their website. We're awaiting a response.

d. Concern Form

i. [FILL IT OUT](#)

ii. Please share the concern form with any RSO's that you're apart of! It's important that they know it exists.

iii. For those who are working on concerns from the form, send me a message of what concern your doing so I can give you the contact info of the submitter (if they said they want to discuss it further).

12. Member Discussion

a. SBA Tabling: Would anyone be interested in tabling for SBA at a future market day?

i. Interest from Richmond, Vasquez, Nava-Cruzatt, Hameed,

ii. Vasquez will make When2Meet

iii. Pros and Cons from tabling:

1. Vasquez: Tent, non-paper ideas because wind would blow it away.

2. Richmond: People who signed up to table, didn't show up. I would have more people tabling than you would think.
  3. Nava-Cruzatt: If we had a flyer, that would look visually pleasing, and put a QR code on it, to make it easier to get people's attention.
  4. Hameed: How do you get tent?
  5. Damarla: OSI
  6. Damarla: Raffle idea to fill out form, and we can create incentive of 20 dog merch set.
  7. Hameed: Great idea.
  8. Hameed: We are going to be using the least amount of paper as we can to avoid any issues. I'll make sure to ask Sierra about merch. And ask OSI for tent.
- b. RSO's and the concern form: I wanted to discuss some ways to get the concern form to RSO's. Below are a few of my ideas.
- i. Meetings
  - ii. Discord/Slack
  - iii. Emails
13. Miscellaneous Business:
14. Final Roll Call: **8/9**
15. Adjournment: **5:21 PM**

Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate

MTV - Move to Vote

MTA - Move to Amend

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone Indefinitely

GC - General Consent